
February 2025 

Dear Neighbour,  

Western Sydney International (Nancy-Bird Walton) Airport has engaged CPB ACCIONA Joint 
Venture to develop its Cargo Precinct. Following our notification in October 2024, for earthworks in 
the roundabout area (parallel to The Northern Road), we are continuing works and will commence 
asphalting activities outside of our standard construction hours.  

 

When will work commence? 

Works will commence in late February 2025 and continue until May 2025; they are required to take 
place outside of construction hours to minimise the impact to construction taking place in the 
same areas during the day. Our contractor will be required to carry out noise monitoring during 
works outside of standard construction hours.  

Monday to Friday: 6pm – 6am 

Saturday and Sunday: 6am – 6pm  

 

How is asphalt made? 

Asphalt is a perishable material as it needs to be placed while hot. Producing asphalt involves 
combining aggregates such as sand and/or crushed rock in a rotating drum and removing the 
moisture by drying the materials at temperatures between 150 and 180 degrees Celsius. The 
asphalt will then be placed in trucks and taken to the roundabout area for paving.   

For a map of the work area, please see over. 

 

Thank you in advance for your patience while this work is completed. 

WSI Community Engagement Team 

 

 

More information 

Please contact the WSI Community Engagement Team if you would like to discuss these 
works. You can do this by emailing info@wsaco.com.au or you can call our information line 
on 1800 972 972. 



 February 2025 

 
  


